


Health Committee Meeting summary Dec. 3, 2023


A letter has been written supporting a Universal Pharmacare Plan and shared with the  Health Committee, for distribution through New Mode. The letter has been presented at the ACER / CART Executive Meeting and has been referred to the Political Advocacy Committee. Bill Berryman indicated that it has been placed on the PAC agenda for their meeting on Dec15/23. A discussion ensued about the timing of the release of the letter for distribution to our member organizations. 

University of McMaster Study. Bill Berryman informed the group that the ACER/CART involvement with this study goes back quite awhile. It is a study from the Gerontology Department focusing on active participation in programs and lifestyle. It seems that the university is attempting to reactivate this program. Bill will liaison with Gerry Tiede and any pertinent information will be posted to the website. 

Sharon had investigated the Dental Plan that is listed on the service Canada Website. This plan has no provision for seniors. It only applies to children under the age of twelve (12). This is disappointing as it was one of the conditions of the Supply and Confidence Agreement between the NDP and the Liberals. 


Once PAC meets on Dec 15/23 and approves the Universal Pharmacare letter it will be forwarded to the Communications Committee for publication on the website and to  Marilyn Bossert , Gerry Tiede and Tony Esteves to be formatted in the New Mode software. The possibility of working cooperatively with the Seniors Advisory Council of Nova Scotia was discussed. 

The Committee brainstormed some possible ideas for enhancing distribution of our Pharmacare information beyond the website. Some suggestions were to discuss the plan with any of our member organizations at every opportunity, to solicit the assistance of our member organizations, to reach out to local like minded organizations. 

Express Scripts is a company that adjudicates prescriptions at the pharmacy level. It acts as a mediator between the pharmacy and the insurance company. Express Scripts is usually hired by the Insurance company to act on its behalf. It now appears that Express Scripts is going to start charging pharmacies for this service. This is distressing because the associated cost being charged to the pharmacies will undoubtedly be passed on to the end consumer. Thus meaning an increase in prescription cost or a circumstance where pharmacies will charge the patient for the full prescription cost. It will become the responsibility of the patient to submit claims for reimbursement to the insurance company directly. This last option will definitely impact our members, especially if the prescription is expensive. 

Privatization continues to be an area of great concern and seems to be encroaching on the public health plan in increasing disciplines. It was decided after a lengthy conversation that it will become our second priority, after Universal Pharmacare. Martin Higgs, past president, has written the Canadian Medical Association regarding this topic. Bill will check to see if there has been a formal response to this letter and report back at our next meeting. 


